Email:

White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA Telephone: 01603 419203

Fax: 01603 424651



office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk



@whitewomanlane



Best News...

Dear Parents/ Carers,

The Week Ahead

Bingo tickets available from the school foyer Monday to Friday 8.30-9am and 3-3.30pm

Mon.

- Deadline for Scholastic orders

Tag Rugby Years 3&4

Dance Club

Lunchtime (after first sitting)

School hall 3.20 - 4.20pm

26th Tues.

Guitars lessons am

Yr 4 Fun Maths Club

Yr 5/6 Korfball Drums pm

1pm in 4P

Lunchtime (after first sitting)

Mobile

Cooking Club

3.20pm - 4.15pm School Hall 8.30am

27th Wed.

Keep it Moving Club

Guitars lessons am

Tag Rugby Years 5/6

Lunchtime (after first sitting) Mobile

Keyboard lessons pm Woodwind pm

ICT Suite 4.30pm finish

Skillforce - The Princes Trust

28th Thur.

Assembly led by Reverend Andrew Parsons

from St. Margaret's Church

Tag Rugby Tournament

Korfball Year 3/4

UEA Sportspark 9.30am - 12.30pm Lunchtime (after first sitting)

Funky Hama Bead Club

Samba Club

Drums pm

Gymnastics

School Hall 3.15 - 4.30pm

Mobile

Art Club

OCJS. Returning to WWL 4.30pm

6J 3.15-4.15pm

29th Fri.

Cross Country Drama Club

Lunch time (before first sitting) 3.20-4.20pm

Bingo Night

6.30pm for 7.00pm start

Dates for Your Diary:

Friday 12th February - Valentine Disco

Wednesday 24th February (evening) - Instrumental Concert

Friday 18th March - Free dress day please bring a donation for the Easter Egg Raffle

HOUSEPOINT TOTALS



Buckingham Balmoral Sandringham (Green) 357 Total - 37

(Blue) 311 Total - 40 (Yellow) 310 Total - 25

304 Total - 48 Windsor (Red)

Congratulations to Buckingham this week!

THE ATTENDANCE CUP



Was awarded to 4P and 5G

With attendance of 100 %

For the week 11th - 15th January 2016



GOLDEN BOOK AWARD



Congratulations to the following pupils for providing us with 'WOW' moments

and for being entered into our Golden Book;

Matthew Clarke, Isobel Fare, Ruby Harris, Phoebe Mears, Evie Munday, Emil Oulare, Thomas Sartain, Liberty Millins, Gus Tefferson, George Howes, Brandon Clarke, Tosh Doy, Harry Parker, Connor Howard, Toshua Hill,

School closures in adverse weather

Many schools face difficulties as a result of adverse weather, particularly during periods of very low temperature and heavy snow. I am sure that you acknowledge that it is a difficult decision that sometimes has to be made as to whether to temporarily close the school for safety reasons and it is never a decision that is taken lightly.

In some circumstances closure is unavoidable, for example where there would not be enough staff on school sites to ensure pupil safety or the school site cannot be cleared sufficiently to be safe for all who attend the premises. We also have to take into account the travelling conditions and risk assess whether pupils, parents and staff can travel safely to and from school.

In a situation where there has been snowfall and our school is open, pupils will only be allowed to play outside, at lunch and break times, if they have suitable clothing and footwear i.e. Wellingtons/snow boots and warm clothing and overcoats.



BOARD GAMES

(Message from The School Council)

The school council need any inside games that children can play with during wet playtime. We have a lack of games that children can play with at wet break and lunch and children have been complaining that it is getting a bit boring. The school would be very grateful if you brought in any old games from home that are still in good condition and include all of the pieces.

Thank you!



TALK HOMEWORK & WOW WORDS

Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and 'Wow' Words home and we would be very grateful for your support.

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. "If a child can't say a sentence then they can't write it either!"

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;

British astronaut Tim Peake said that he was most looking forward to the view of planet Earth from space during his mission to the International Space Station. Tim has been training for his mission for more than 28 months. He will be on board the ISS for around 173 days, doing lots of different science experiments.

Would you like to follow in Tim's footsteps and blast off into space? If you had the opportunity to go into space would you want to go? What would you most like to do while you were there? What do you think it would be like? Do you think that going into space will ever be just as easy as going on an aeroplane on holiday? Maybe one day we will holiday on the moon?! Do you think that space tourism would ever "take off"?



In Big Talk, we use 'WOW' Words to improve our vocabulary and 'big up' our sentences to make them more interesting!



Our 'WOW' Word this week is:



Exploration

(investigation, study, survey, research, search, inspection, probe, examination, enquiry, scrutiny, observation, consideration, analysis, review.)

Please encourage your child to use this word, in the right context, as much as possible.

- The 'Talk Homework' and 'WOW' words will be set every Friday in the newsletter; children will then share their 'Talk' with their class on a Tuesday morning.
- We will encourage the children to use the WOW word throughout the week.

Thank you for your support in helping your child.



Maths APP

The best telling time app on the app store!

Telling Time Free is an app designed for people of all ages. It's great for adults or anyone else looking for a brain training exercise. Telling Time Free is the only telling time app that has over 700 different clock values

THE FRIEND'S BINGO EVENING

Friday 29th January 2016 6.30pm for 7.00pm start

Limited tickets available - first come, first served.

Tickets are available for sale the week commencing Monday 25th to Friday 29th January

8.30am to 9.00am and 3.00pm to 3.30pm

Get your tickets from the entrance foyer

£5 for adults £1 for children

Lots of great prizes!

Extra Game £1 to enter to win £50 voucher for Bill's Restaurant

Beer, wine, tea, coffee, cakes and Tuck shop available.



Calling on all bakers of home-made cakes and delicious goodies. Please could you donate some cakes for our bingo night to help raise funds? If you can, please send your contributions into school on the morning of the Friday 29th January.



STARS OF THE WEEK



Charlie Wells 35

For making a real effort with his reading. Fantastic, keep it up!

Angel Griggs 35

For trying really hard in Maths and making great progress with fractions.

Nicholas Coe 3B

For participating in Literacy lessons, independent writing and good work on column addition in Maths.

Daniel Gaskin 3B

For working hard on column addition in Maths and for good work on similes in Literacy.

Libby Croydon 3C

For gaining confidence when dividing large numbers. Well done! Harley Clabburn 3C

For making a real effort to improve his handwriting. Keep it up!

Pierce Saunders 4P

For a truly spectacular piece of 'up levelling' English work.

Dylan Carey 4P

For excellent progress in his reading. Well done Dylan!

Lauren Minns 45R

For trying really hard in English and for listening well.

Cameron Fredrick 4SR

For being a Super Scientist and really helpful for Mrs Semmens-Byrne.

Kimberly Clarke-Banham 45

For being a kind friend; this was shown when she created model cars for a friend in her own time.

Danny Cresswell 45

For really impressing Mrs Howard with your excellent cursive handwriting.

Harry Hammond 45

For really impressing Mrs Howard with your excellent cursive handwriting.

Olivia Stevenson 5G

Working diligently with handwriting. Her effort is showing in her work.

Corey Lucas 56

Working diligently with handwriting. His effort is showing in his work.

Daisy Wigger 5G

For being such a help around the classroom and being so smiley.

Chloe Jayne Copsey 6J

For excellent work in Science. Chloe made some excellent observational drawings of the leaves we looked at.

Ammar Hameed 6B

For always sharing great facts and contributions in all lessons.

Connor Walsh 6B

For super work and understanding on decimals, percentages and fractions.



Friday 19 February 2016 FEBRUARY HALF-TERM Monday 15 to



teens

www.facebook.com/bdctots2teens To keep up-to-date with Tots2Teens - like us at

or call booking line (01603) 430525 www.broadland.gov.uk/t2t **Wonday 18 January 2016** Booking lines open 8am To book online go to

Be inspired by animals in the archives School Holiday Fun and Crafts



Monday 15 February, 2-3.30 pm **Puppet Animals**



Have a go at making animal sock puppets, peg bugs and moving animals. Help us to make a puppet theatre and don't forget to

bring your cameras.



uesday 16 February, 2-3.30 pm

Animal Masks

domestic pet or mythical creature. Will you become a lion, tiger, Create your very own animal mask. It may be a wild animal,

sea monster or something else?

01603 222599 or www.archives.norfolk.gov.uk/events Children under 8 must be accompanied by an adult. Places are limited, booking essential



orfrec@norfolk.gev.u/

News From III Norfolk

Come along and listen to an exciting chapter from Cressida Cowell's series How

to Train Your Dragon.

A Viking's Guide to Deadly Dragons

Celebrate National Libraries Day and the Castle

Museum exhibition:

seven stories

an exhibition from

11:00 - 11:45 06 February

Saturday

Norfolk Libraries Big Storytime - Sprowston Library, Saturday 6 February

11.00 - 11.45

Exciting New Exhibition at Norwich Castle

A Viking's Guide to Deadly Saturday 6 February -Monday 30 May Dragons

hugely popular How to Train with a special exhibition from Seven Stories, The National goes back to the Dark Ages Centre for Children's Books, based on Cressida Cowell's This spring Norwich Castle Your Dragon books.



the Hooligan village and wild dragon cave and find inspiration notebooks, get up close to her original illustrations and watch filmed interviews. Enjoy creative play, dress as a Viking, visit where Vikings rule and dragons roam. See the author's or all sorts of literacy and other work.

Web: www.museums.norfolk.gov.uk Email: museums@norfolk.gov.uk



Norfolk story time at your local library- listening to an exciting chapter from Cressida Cowell's series How to Train Your Dragon followed by a National Libraries Day competition and Join us at 11:00 for a big Illustrations © Cressida Cowell other activities.

All children must be accompanied by an adult.

Seven stories







Community
Foundation 1bwaste

Norfolk County Council

The Nebula Partnership